Salahaddin University–Erbil College of Basic Education Department: Social Sciences



Module: English for University Students Stage: 1st Round: First

Final Examination – 1st Semester

2023-2024

Time: 2 Hours

Q1/A: Tick under the correct sound for each word.

Words	/i:/	/I/	/p/	/b/
Still				
Place				
Easy				
bursar				
Steal				

B: Complete these sentences using the words in the box. There is ONE extra word. (5 Marks) Note: Answer only <u>FIVE</u> of them.

lecturer, sit, social distance, compulsory, faculty, a degree, students' union

- 1. Whichare you in? Education? Mathematics? Modern Languages?
- 2. When do younational examination?
- 3. Is educationin your country?
- 4. Whichgives the Science in Education lectures?
- 5.is how close you stand to someone.
- 6.is a special place for students.

Q2: Choose the correct answer in brackets to complete the sentences. (10 Marks)

Note: Answer only **FIVE** of them.

1. he clear	n his home last wee	kend?		
a. do	b. does	c. did		
2. She work in a police station.				
a. don't	b. doesn't	c. isn't		
3. Primary school	six yea	rrs, from five to 11.		
a. last	b. lasting	c. lasts		
4. They sometimes	student.			
a. help	b. helps	c. helping		
5. Now, she	responsil	ble for her life.		
a. is	b. was	c. are		
6. In the past, your parents your life.				
a. managing	b. managed	c. manage		

(5 Marks)

Q3: Re-arrange the words to make a meaningful sentence. Note: Answer only FIVE of them.

e.g., a person / in charge of / a dean is / a faculty. A dean is a person in charge of a faculty.

- 1. a place to leave / a crèche is / your children / for a few hours.
- 2. means / gender equality / that men and women / are equal.
- 3. for students / is a restaurant / a cafeteria.
- 4. is a text / in a newspaper / an article / or on the internet.
- 5. someone what to do / is telling / advising.
- 6. a librarian / in charge of / is a person / a library.

Q4: Read the following text and answer the questions given below:

A robot is a machine. But it is not just any machine. It is a special kind of machine. It is a machine that moves. It follows instructions. The instructions come from a computer. Because it is a machine, it does not make mistakes. And it does not get tired. And it never complains. Unless you tell it to!

Robots are all around us. Some robots are used to make things. For example, robots can help make cars. Some robots are used to explore dangerous places. For example, robots can help explore volcanoes. Some robots are used to clean things. These robots can help vacuum your house. Some robots can even recognize words. They can be used to help answer telephone calls. Some robots look like humans. But most robots do not. Most robots look like machines.

Long ago, people imagined robots. Over 2,000 years ago, a famous poet imagined robots. The poet's name was Homer. His robots were made of gold. They cleaned things and they made things. But they were not real. They were imaginary. Nobody was able to make a real robot. The first real robot was made in 1961. It was called Unimate. It was used to help make cars. It looked like a giant arm.

In the future, we will have even more robots. They will do things that we can't do. Or they will do things that we don't want to do. Or they will do things that are too dangerous for us. Robots will help us fight fires. They will help us fight wars. They will help us fight sickness. They will help us discover things. They will help make life better.

1. Why does a robot follow instructions that come from a computer?

- 2. What was the poet's name?
- **3.** According to the passage, when was the first real robot made?
- 4. What did the Unimate robot look like?

5. What will we have in the future?

A Committee in English Department Examiners

(10 Marks)